
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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CROS.20/06
CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT –




THIRD QUARTER – OCTOBER TO DECEMBER 2005

A report of the Acting Head of Strategy and Performance was submitted (SP.07/06) presenting performance monitoring information for October to December 2005 for the service areas covered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The indicators were measures of the corporate health of the Authority.

The report contained details of work underway to improve the way in which the City Council measures and monitors its performance.

The Deputy Chief Executive reported that one key area was to integrate performance and financial planning so that the financial impact of under/over performance was more apparent and performance and financial decision making, including allocation of resources, was better informed.  In the longer term, trends in performance and spending would be identifiable and may be compared with other similar Authorities to inform use of resources and value for money judgements.  A revised reporting style would be adopted for future reports.

Whilst this Committee currently had only three performance indicators, there would be a number of additional indicators included in future reports.

Members raised the following issues :

(a)
Members considered that there should be a performance indicator relating to service standards for recycling collections.   Members received many complaints from residents on estates about the mess which was left following recycling collections.  Problems arose when bags burst and it was windy and paper blew around.  It was also reported that the design of the recycling vehicle for the collection of waste paper was not satisfactory in that paper often blows out onto grass verges.


A Member also referred to the litter pickers and considered that, whilst litter was picked up with a machine, the public wanted to see dirt removed from streets and that this could only be properly achieved manually by brush.


Dr Gooding undertook to forward Members’ comments to the Director of Community Services.

(b)
A Member asked that Performance Indicator trends be included in future reports and also asked whether any further progress on integrating financial planning with priorities had been made.


Dr Gooding confirmed that trends would be reported in future and that performance indicators would also have a meaningful commentary included.  Officers were looking at ways of linking financial information and performance information through looking at the cost of delivering services and relating that cost to quality, and then relating that to the City Council’s priorities.  This would enable the Council to monitor more closely how budgets are being used.


Members expressed a wish to be involved in the development of this process and to receive progress reports at this Committee.


The Chairman noted that the percentage of performance indicator information being returned on time by Officers was still only 75%.


Dr Gooding reported that he continued to put pressure on Officers to produce this information in a timely manner.  He considered that, in future, performance indicators would be far more relevant to Officers’ work and that this would lead to an improvement in the percentage returned on time.  He would continue to monitor the position.

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be noted.

(2)
That the Committee supports the proposals for linking performance indicators to corporate priorities, and wishes to be involved in developing this process.

(3)
That the suggestion for a performance indicator dealing with recycling collection standards be forwarded to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration.







